
PEARL RIVER GUN CLUB 
Minutes of January 16, 2018 Meeting @ Blauvelt Firehouse 

 

 The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was recited by the members, a moment of silence honoring our troops was observed by 
the membership.  

 

 General attendance - 37 members  
 

 Officers present – Ray Cascia (Pres),  Dennis Scherer (Vice Pres),  John Lombardi (Secretary),  Joe Chimenti (Treas) 
 

 Minutes of the November meeting were read and approved as submitted. 
 

 The Treasurer’s reports for November  and December 2017 were read and approved as submitted: Total Assets November, 
$49,130.03 and December, $47,562.74; 
 

 Communications:  None 
 

 Committee Reports: 
 
o Pistol Team – Robert Gordon reported that the Team has won all except one of their rimfire matches. The league will 

resume at home on January 25
th

.  
o Range Report – Removal of lead from behind the backstop has been completed. A work party to replace the ceiling tiles 

and damaged ductwork will be scheduled as soon as the weather warms up. 
o Political Action – Reminder to all regarding the need to recertify their pistol license by January 31

st
. Jim Sullo reported 

on a January 12
th

 ruling by a federal judge regarding an Erie County Libertarian Party  lawsuit  rejecting their argument 
that the NYS Pistol Permit Law is constitutionally vague because of its reliance on determining a license applicant's 
"good moral character." 
 

 Old Business: 
 
o The material for the chair lift will be delivered this week with installation scheduled shortly thereafter. 
o Joe Chimenti advised members of the PRGC logo clothing that is available for sale. 
o It was agreed by all that the Holiday Party was a great success and thanks were given to those members that assisted 

with the planning and setup. 
o John Lombardi reminded everyone about the upcoming FNRA dinner on Sunday, April 15

th
 beginning at 2pm at the 

Pearl River Hilton. He asked for member support to attend the dinner as well as assistance during the event.  
 

 New Business: 
 
o Ray Cascia will investigate problems associated with several malfunctioning key fobs. 
o Rich Otto volunteered to chair the RCC Show. An email will be sent to the membership asking for volunteers for setup 

on Wednesday, February 28
th

 and to man our booth during the Show from March 1
st

 through the 4
th

. 
o The proposed slate of officers for the April election is Dennis Scherer, President; Mike Marucci, Vice President; John 

Lombardi, Secretary; Joe Chimenti, Treasurer. 
 

 Proposed Member Readings: 
 
o Paul Ceresnak, 3

rd
 reading and voted in as new member. Fred Jones third reading and Wayne Miller second reading. 

 

 The 50/50 raffle paid $81 to the winner, Tom Marmion. 
 

 The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 PM with pizza and refreshments served immediately thereafter. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
John Lombardi 


